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Haslington Parish Council 
 

Email: haslingtonparishcouncil@gmail.com 
Website: www.haslington.org  
 

Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 2nd November 2020 
 
20/6/01 Attendance 
  

 Present:- 
  

 Councillors Lee Allen, Howard Blake, Yvonne Bushill, Alan Casey, Martin Deakin, Doris Farrall, Iain 
Goodwin, Samantha Green, Janet Griffith, Alison Heler, Richard Hovey (Chair), Melissa Mews and     
Tony Peake 

  

 In attendance:- 
  

 Hannah Marr (Clerk) and Councillor Steven Edgar (Cheshire East Councillor) 
  

20/6/02 To receive apologies for absence 
  

 No apologies were received 
  

20/6/03 To note declarations of Members’ interests 
  

 Councillor Lee Allen declared an interest related to Haslington and Crewe Green Branch – Royal British 
Legion 

  

 Councillor Doris Farrall declared an interest related to payments made to JD Services and George 
Farrall 

  

 Councillor Samantha Green declared an interest related to payments made to JD Services and George 
Farrall 

  

 Councillor Richard Hovey declared an interest related to Haslington and Crewe Green Branch – Royal 
British Legion 

  

 Councillor Tony Peake declared an interest related to Haslington and Crewe Green Branch – Royal 
British Legion  

  

20/6/04 Public Participation 
  

 A period not exceeding 15 minutes for members of the public to ask questions or submit comments 
  

 A member of the public raised concerns regarding the proposed Crewe Green housing development 
adjacent to their property and requested that comments were submitted from the Parish Council relating 
to maintaining the hedgerows and trees in the area, that it be considered that the playground is relocated 
away from the road and that access to the public footpath could be dangerous 

  

20/6/05 To confirm the Minutes of the Haslington Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 5th October 2020 
  

 The minutes of the Meeting held on Monday 5th October 2020 were approved 
  

20/6/06 To receive a report from the Chair of Haslington Parish Council 
  

 The Chair updated Members on the requirements to comply with transparency legislation and 
regulations relating to publishing information related to Parish Council business 

  

20/6/07 To receive a report from the Vice-Chair of Haslington Parish Council 
  

 The Vice-Chair provided an update regarding discussions with the local Police relating to anti-social 
behaviour and concerns over young cyclists 
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20/6/08 To receive a report from the Cheshire East Councillors covering the Haslington Parish 
  

 Councillor Steven Edgar advised:- 

• That he attended the Public Inquiry and made a presentation to support the refusal of 55 new houses 
north of Charles Barnett Road 

• The works on Shelburne Drive continues and a further update will be provided at the December 
meeting 

• Councillor Addison has requested a meeting with Highways relating to the parking issues on Bradley 
Road, Waterloo Road and Crewe Road 

• Funding is being investigated for 20mph repeaters on Waterloo Road 

• The speeding assessment for Oakhanger has been deferred due to budget restrictions 

• Pool Lane will be closed between 14th and 18th December for sewer works 
  

20/6/09 To approve payment for invoices and funding requests received between 1st October 2020 and              
26th October 2020 

  

 Members resolved to approve the payments totalling:- 

• Net Amount: £4,371.20  

• Gross Amount: £4,743.58 
  

20/6/10 To note the completed Annual Governance and Accounting Statement for the financial year 2019 / 2020 
  

 The Annual Governance and Accounting Statement was noted 
  

20/6/11 To consider matters related to the Haslington Neighbourhood Plan 
  

 The Chair updated Members on the research he has undertaken relating to the Neighbourhood Plan 
  

20/6/12 To consider matters related to an Action Matrix 
  

 It was resolved to implement the Action Matrix 
  

20/6/13 To consider matters related to Remembrance Sunday 2020 
  

 The Chair discussed the amended arrangements for Remembrance Sunday due to the restrictions in 
place for COVID-19 

  

20/6/14 To consider matters related to making a donation to the Royal British Legion for a wreath 
  

 It was resolved to make a donation of £100 to the Royal British Legion  
  

20/6/15 To consider matters related to the Village Green Fencing 
  

 The Clerk advised that quotes are still being sought with the support of a local resident and these will 
presented at a future meeting for further discussion 

  

20/6/16 To consider matters related to the Carol Service and Christmas activities 
  

 The Chair advised that the Carol Service will not take place this year 
  

 Councillor Blake proposed that residents were encouraged to decorate their homes and it was resolved 
by Members that should any fundraising monies be raised that they are split between the Haslington 
Village Support Group and the Neighbours Network 

  

20/6/17 To consider matters related to Planning Applications 
  

 The Chair will submit comments on the proposed Crewe Green development on behalf of the Parish 
Council 

  

 The Chair updated Members on the proposed development at the Printworks and concerns relating to 
parking and bin storage 

  

20/6/18 To consider matters related to Winterley Ward 
  

 No matters were raised 
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20/6/19 To consider matters related to Oakhanger Ward 
  

 Councillor Bushill raised concerns about the bus stop and sign not being in place 
  

20/6/20 To consider matters related to Haslington Village Ward 
  

 Councillor Casey raised concerns about Park Road not having a road name in place 
  

 Councillor Farrall raised concerns regarding the parking at the bottom of Crewe Green Avenue 
  

 Councillor Griffith passed on her thanks to the Haslington Village Support Group for their Halloween 
Trail which was well received by residents for generating community spirit 

  

 The Chair advised Members of the ChALC Training Sessions for Councillors  
  

20/6/21 To consider matters related to urgent business needed to be carried out by Haslington Parish Council 
in the interest and benefit of those who live or operate with the parish boundary 

  

 No matters were raised 
  

 To consider the dates of future meetings of Haslington Parish Council:- 
  

 • Monday 7th December 2020 

• Monday 4th January 2021 

• Monday 1st February 2021 

• Monday 1st March 2021 
  

 The meeting closed at 8.16pm 
  

 


